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	MAY 2013


Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

How many whole of life tariffs are being served in secure hospitals and how many are being served in prisons?

How many of the whole of life tariffs currently being served were imposed by the home secretary? And what is the legal standing of those sentences?

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

In response to your first question, at the end of March 2013, there were 42 prisoners serving whole life sentences in prison.  An additional 5 were serving a whole life sentence in secure hospitals following transfer from prison.

As I said in my response to you on the 21st of March 2013, data on those serving prison sentences are regularly published in the Offender Management Statistics quarterly bulletin on the GOV.UK website (https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/offender-management-statistics-quarterly--2 - see prison population table 1.4).   The next bulletin will be published at the end of July 2013 and will include data up to the end of June 2013. 

Dates for subsequent quarterly bulletins are shown in the Department’s publication schedule on the GOV.UK website: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/ministry-of-justice/about/statistics
In response to your second question, I can tell you that 11 prisoners are currently serving whole life tariffs as set by the Home Secretary.
Schedule 22 of the Criminal Justice Act 2003 sets out the arrangements for dealing with cases where the tariff had been set by the Secretary of State before 25 November 2002.  In such cases, the prisoner is able to apply to the High Court for the tariff to be set by the court. If the prisoner is subject to a minimum term or tariff, the High Court cannot set a tariff higher than that previously notified to the prisoner by the Secretary of State. Where the prisoner has already served the minimum term fixed by the Home Secretary there is no right to apply to the High Court for re-consideration of the tariff as these cases will be considered by the Parole Board, which will determine whether or not the prisoner may be released on life licence.  Where a prisoner is serving a whole life term set by the Home Secretary, there is no time limit for the prisoner to make the application, and the remaining prisoners may still be intending to apply but have not yet. Any prisoner who does not make the application would serve the tariff as set by the Secretary of State and this would continue to have legal force (the option to revert to the court would remain open). 
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